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 NEWSLETTER NO.3 AUTUMN TERM – 29 SEP 2017 
 
 

WEEK AHEAD 

��������  WEEK 5  
GRANDPARENTS WEEK  

Monday 2nd     Whole School Assembly  08.55 
 Governors Meeting  20.00 
Tuesday 3rd  Science Lecture @ Rose Hill School (Y6) 17.00 
Wednesday 4th  Y6 Swimming (4) 08.45 @ Mayfield 
 U11/10 Girls Hockey -v- Beechwood (HOME) 14.30 
 Boys Football v Wadhurst (AWAY) 14.00 
 PTA Movie Night Foundation Stage & KS1 - Sing 15.30-17.45 
  KS2 - Moana 15.45-18.00 
Thursday 5th  KS1 Open Classrooms 08.30-08.45 
Friday 6th  KS2 Open Classrooms 08.30-08.45 
 Awards Assembly 08.55 
 Parent & Toddlers 09.00-10.15 
Saturday 7th    
Sunday 8th    

 

GOOD STUDENT BADGES 
RECEPTION  Amber For trying hard to use kind words when talking to her friends.  
YEAR 1 William  For making an excellent effort with his writing. 

YEAR 2 
Lorraine  

For listening to the Gospel this week and quietly putting others first and 
herself last. 

Oscar For improved concentration this week and very hard work in all lessons.  
YEAR 3 Whole Class For fantastic behaviour and participation on our trip to Riverhill.  
YEAR 4 Whole Class For being fantastic SHS role models on our school trip.  
YEAR 5 Ava For a fantastic diary account in the style of Rudyard Kipling.  

YEAR 6 Whole Class For excellent conduct contributing to a superb day at the Houses of 
Parliament.  

 

FRIENDSHIP AWARD Paddy Rec For always being polite and helpful to the TAs on the playground.  

PE 
Seren Y1 For excellent throwing skills.  
Sophie Y5 For excellent Hockey aerial skills.  

MUSIC 
Millie Y1 For fantastic concentration and listening – beautiful actions & singing.  
Ava Y5 For great actions and singing and for always listening well.  

 
PAST PUPIL NEWS 

Former pupil, Sophie Hill  is performing in the Dramatiks! Production of Hairspray October 
26th-28th at Wadhurst Commemoration Hall.  Tickets are available from 
www.wadhurstdramatics.co.uk or Southern Cross Travel, The Old Library, High Street, 
Wadhurst.   

 
KARATE  
Rafferty and I would like to thank 
everyone who supported the cake 
sale last Friday. It raised enough 
money to buy his entire kit needed for 
the Championships. Thank you. Laura  

 
PTA 
A reminder to all parents that the PTA movie night is on Wednesday 4th 
October straight from school.  Foundation Stage and KS1 will watch Sing 
and KS2 Moana.  The cost is £6 per child and includes a picnic tea.  If 
you would like your child to attend, please can you return the booking form which was sent home 
in book bags this week.  Many thanks, PTA 
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Another busy and exciting week at Sacred Heart Scho ol  

where learning is fun! 
WELCOME to the newest (and fluffiest and sweetest) members of Sacred Heart School! 
 

On Monday 18th September 10 eggs were delivered to the Year 2 classroom 
and 21 children (and ALL the members of 
staff!) waited eagerly for the arrival of chicks. 
We were fortunate enough to watch several 
hatch from the first stage of pipping to the 
arrival of 8 fluffy chicks. Excited cries of, "IT'S 
A GIRL!" could be heard throughout the 
school! The children chose their names - DJ 
Fluffy, Will, Danny, Tweetie, Pexi, Elsbeth, 
Sunshine and Bob, and we have learnt so 
much about the hatching process and caring 
for them. For example, we learnt that the 
chicks actually cheep inside the egg; just how 
exhausting it is for a chick to make it's way 
out; how the chicks don't need any food for 
the first 24 hours as they are busy digesting 
the yolk; the dust they give off when they are 
fluffing up is called Dander (someone cleverly 
pointed out that maybe that is where we get 
the word dandruff from?!) and how to carefully handle and care for the chicks. 

 

We were very sad to see them all go as we all felt like their mother hen but have loved every minute of the 
experience and are very pleased that they have gone to a very good home at Lower School at Mayfield, thanks 
to Mr Christian. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As well as lots of learning through Science, the chicks have also inspired our Art work as we looked at Navajo 
Chick Art and produced our own 'funky chickens' and invented some extremely creative eggs...! 
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On Thursday Years 3 and 4 went to Riverhill Himalayan Gardens. We had the most fantastic weather and spent 
a lot of the day outside exploring the beautiful grounds, looking at the sculptures dotted around the park and 
tackling the maze that has been built in the grounds. Everyone found the middle...eventually! All the children 
took part in a workshop to design and construct a marble maze and they were all engaged and thoroughly 
enjoyed the activity. The maze at the gardens was designed by Adrian Fisher and the children learnt about his 
work and used this as the inspiration for their mazes. We were lucky enough to have the owner of the house 
take us around the gardens and introduce the children to some of her animals including her ponies, chickens 
and Troy, the Labrador.  
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A huge thank you to all who contributed to the impressive display of cakes 
and supported the coffee morning.  Special thanks to all who welcomed our 
Open Morning visitors, showing what a welcoming community we are, and 
extra-special thanks to Mrs Rodrigues-Hopkins and Mrs Welbourn – you 
know why! 


